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Greetings church family, 
 
I am always amazed at how the members of 

our Sunnyside Church family are involved in 

so many church and community projects. I am 

proud of the way our volunteers minister to the 

needs of people here, there and (it seems) 

everywhere. Last Sunday I attended an event 

that celebrated these many ministries from the 

perspective of Portland Adventist Community Services and was 

delighted to witness the 2018 Director's Award being handed to our 

very own Lloyd Wescott. Lloyd has volunteered at PACS since the 

agency was located on Powell Boulevard. He and Lorrie were joined 

by their children for this recognition ceremony and their church family 

join them in extending our heartfelt thanks and special 

congratulations. Sunnyside is a proud constituent church supporting 

Adventist Community Services and is grateful to the many other 

members who volunteer there so faithfully.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pastor Dave Allen 
 

 
Send your “shout-outs” to 
info@SunnysideAdventist.org so we can include 
them in next week’s Communiqué. This is a 
place you can recognize someone for doing well 
or going beyond expectations.  
 

Shout out to our Worship Leaders for all the work they do in the 
background, and for the work they are currently doing for the 
exciting Christmas season coming up! Thank you to each of 
you for all of your diligent planning. 
 

 

 

News & Notes 

THIS WEEKEND 

Today’s services are at 8:45 and 11:15 AM with Pastor  
Dave Allen presenting our Bible messaged titled “To Know Jesus.” 
 
Today immediately following the second service there will be a 
Children’s Ministry Italian potluck in the Youth Room. Bring your 
favorite Italian dish or salad to share. Dessert will be provided. 
 
This afternoon, 5:00 PM, Encounters With God features David Card. 
 
Saturday night, October 20, 6:30 – 8:00 PM, join Children’s 
Ministries for an evening of fall craft fun! Light snacks will be 
provided. If you have questions contact jackeeduvall@hotmail.com 
or 503-309-9400. 

 
Tomorrow, Sunday, October 21, 4:00 
PM, Sunnyside Symphony Orchestra 
will be here at Sunnyside in concert. They 
will be featuring “Procession of the 
Nobles” by Nicolai Rimsky-Korsakov, 
“Concerto for Oboe” by Ryan Hare, with 

Fred Korman on the oboe, and “Symphony No. 1 in D Major” (“Titan”) 
by Gustav Mahler. Plan now to attend this inspiring concert. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

This afternoon, 4:00 PM, at Rockwood Church, there will be a 
memorial service for Elijah Ben Abraham, one of our former 
members,. He passed away September 17. 
 
Weekly on Thursdays, 6:30 PM, the Discipleship class continues. 
Come, enjoy the blessing of praying together, studying God’s Word, 
and sharing “God’s Appointments” we experience in our lives. If 
another time would fit your schedule better, let us know. For further 
information contact, Tom Stafford 360-936-5782 or Brooke Stafford, 
360-936-3373 or bstafford@q.com. 
 
Portland Adventist Academy will hold a Constituency meeting 
October 23, 7:00 PM, at the academy. If you are a constituency 
member, please mark this date on your calendar. Your support is 
very important. Thank you.  
 
Sunday, October 28, 10:30 AM, there will be a special 
fall event for all of our women, sponsored by Women’s 
Ministry. It includes a potluck brunch, get-better-
acquainted time, and guest speaker Diane Pestes. 
Her book, “Prayer That Moves Mountains,” and her 
personal testimony are challenging. Let us know if you 
can attend by contacting the church office at 503-252-
808. Brochures are available on the Narthex table.  
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Sunday, October 28, 6:30 PM, rehearsals for the Christmas Festival 
Choir will begin. We will be in the Sanctuary. The choir will be joining 
an orchestra to sing “Night of Wonder, Night of Joy” by Ruth Elaine 
Schram for the December 22nd worship service. Please contact  
503-502-1376 with questions.  
 
Family Resource Network – Thank you for your continued support 
that has helped so many people in their time of need. Place your 
funds in an envelope marked Family Resource Network, account 
number 488.  
 
We are needing volunteers to help organize and straighten the 
Sanctuary each week. If you can help, please contact the church 
office at 503-252-8080. Thank you. 
 
The Honor Society for Walla Walla University School of Nursing 
is hosting a blood drive on October 29, from 12:30-5:30. They are in 
need of a few more blood donors. If you can give blood, please set 
up an appointment at www.Redcrossblood.org with the Sponsor 
Code “WallaWallaUPDX” or  for more information contact Alexandra 
at Alexandra.shanko@wallawallaedu. 
 

ADVENTIST EDUCATION 

Portland Adventist Elementary School 
http://www.paes.com  
Portland Adventist Elementary School is in need of coaches for the 
following sports: 
 7/8 Boys Basketball Team 
 5/6 Girls Basketball Team 
Church family please support your youth in athletics by providing 
leadership, guidance, and encouragement during practices and 
games. If you have any interest, no matter your experience level with 
the sport or coaching please contact Kevin McCray, Athletic Director 
via email kevin.mccray@paes.com or 971-212-1239. 
 
Portland Adventist Academy 

http://paasda.org 
Chef Stef of Portland Adventist Academy is looking for volunteers 
to help with school lunches, Monday – Thursday between 9 AM and 1 
PM. If you can help any time during those hours, please contact Chef 
Stef at 703-338-5747. 
 
Mechelle Peinado Appointed Interim Principal. 
Portland Adventist Academy board voted unanimously to name 
Mechelle Peinado as interim principal for the 2018-19 school year. 
During a staff meeting, PAA teachers and staff met with Gale Crosby 
from the Oregon Conference Office of Education to affirm and 
commend Mechelle in her leadership. Teachers shared words that 
reflected Mechelle’s character: hard-working, joyful, faithful, 
peaceful, trusting, friend, and many more. Mrs. Peinado has been an 
administrator and teacher at PAA for more than four years. She has 
remained a steadfast source of confidence and optimism for PAA 
teachers and staff and a shining light to her students. 
 
PAA’s International Food Festival – Postponed! 
 
 
 

PAA Job Opportunities: 
Maintenance Assistant 
Development Director 
View at  http://paasda.org/news/new-job-postings-paa/. 

AREA EVENTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

October 14-November 4: Adventist Book Center’s Fall Case 
Food & Book Sale. Many of our cases have significant discounts. 
Many Bibles, cookbooks and other books are also on sale. There will 
be samples of vegetarian food October 14.  Download our sale flyer  
at www.abcflyer.com.  
 
October 22, 6:30 PM: How to Pay for College —Workshop. 
Walla Walla University will provide a free workshop for prospective 
students and their parents. This 40-minute presentation will be led by 
experts from WWU Student Financial Services and Marketing and 
Enrollment Services. After the presentation, attendees will have an 
opportunity to ask questions. Visit wallawalla.edu/workshops for 
additional information. 
Event Location: PAA Library. 
  
October 24, 4:00 PM and 7 PM: How to Pay for College—Online 
Webinar. 
Walla Walla University will host a free online webinar for prospective 
students and their parents titled How to Pay for College. This 40-
minute presentation will be led by experts from WWU Student 
Financial Services, and Marketing and Enrollment Services. After the 
presentation, attendees will have an opportunity to ask questions. 
Register at sfs.wallawalla.edu/webinars. 

 

October 26-27: “The Cry of Jeremiah” Revival Weekend. 
This weekend begins Friday night at 7:00 PM with Dr. Eric Walsh 
presenting “The Cry of Jeremiah: The Fire Within.” Sabbath morning 
at the 11:00 AM service will be "The Cry of Jeremiah: The Prison of 
Truth", and Sabbath afternoon the weekend will conclude with the 
2:00 PM program, "Dr. Eric Walsh – Personal Testimony." Watch the 
presentations live on the Stone Tower YouTube channel: 
StoneTowerSDA, or attend in person. Call 503-232-6018, or visit 
www.stonetowersda.org to learn more.  
Event Location: Stone Tower Adventist Church. 
 

October 27, 11:00 AM, 2:15 PM, 4:30 PM: Media on the Brain. 
Presented by author, speaker, and teacher, Scott Ritsema. 
Flyers are available on the Narthex table. 
Event Location: Ohana Christian Fellowship. 
 

October 28-29, 2018: Crises Intervention Course. 
Individual Crises Intervention, a 14-hour course hosted by Adventist 
Community Services and Risk Management, will be taught in 
Gladstone on Sunday and Monday, October 28 and 29.  
A limited number of spaces are available for this course to prepare 
participants to understand a wide range of crisis intervention services 
in time of disaster. This Critical Incident Stress Management (CISM) 
course is open to professionals such as educators, counselors, 
pastors, fireman, police, etc. Cost: $50. Some CEU from 
UMBC/Contact Hours available. To reserve a spot or for more 
information, contact Laura Pascoe, Oregon Conference ACS 
Coordinator at laura.pascoe@oc.npuc.org or 503-850-3556.  
Event Location: Gladstone, Oregon. 
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November 2, 7:15 PM: First Friday. 
First Fridays are a time of music and spiritual fellowship. This 
month’s First Friday program will feature praise and worship by 
the RoC Fellowship praise band, and an inspirational thought from 
Jennigan Bernabei. Registration for the free November First Friday 
soup and salad dinner will open on October 22, and will run through 
Wednesday, October 31.  Be sure to reserve your spot!  Remember 
that registration is on a first-come, first-served basis and each dinner 
guest must register separately.  Soup and salad will be served from 
5:30 to 6:30 PM on Friday, November 2. Registration link: 
https://www.adventisthealth.org/Portland/event/soup-and-salad-
dinner . 
Event Location: AMC Lower Amphitheaters.  
 
VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 
Help someone by volunteering: PACS (Portland Adventist 
Community Services) has volunteer opportunities available. 
Apply online at pacsonline.org or call 503-252-8500 and ask for 
Kellie for more information.  
 
 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES 
The Oregon Conference Treasury Department is hiring a full 
time Moving Van Driver. For the job description, please 
visit oregonconference.org, click the tab Departments, Human 
Resources, and then click on Employment. Or go directly 
to oregonconference.org/employment-home. 
 
Sunnyside Church of the Nazarene, which has a rich history of 
loving children and enriching their lives, is actively recruiting for the 
position of Nursery Attendant for their Sunday morning services 
(9:00 AM to 12:30 PM) and special events. If interested, please 
contact Pastor Chad Wintringham. 
Sunnyside Church of the Nazarene 
10401 SE 92nd Ave 
Happy Valley, OR 97086 
www.sunnysidenazarene.com 
Email: pastorchadw@gmail.com 
Office: (503) 771-3603 
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